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OPNAV NOTICE 5450 
 
From:  Chief of Naval Operations 
 
Subj:  DISESTABLISHMENT OF U. S. NAVAL COMPUTER AND 
       TELECOMMUNICATIONS STATION (NAVCOMTELSTA), PUERTO RICO  
 
Ref:  (a) OPNAVINST 5450.169D 
      (b) SNDL (OPNAVNOTE 5400 Series) 
 
1.  Purpose.  To implement Secretary of the Navy approval to 
disestablish subject shore activity under the command and 
support of the Chief of Naval Operations (CNO) per reference 
(a). 
 
2.  Background.  In order to comply with Public Law 108-87, the 
Navy is disestablishing Naval Station Roosevelt Road, Puerto 
Rico.  Subject NAVCOMTELSTA provided computer and communications 
support to the Naval Station and tenant activities, and with 
their closures, requirements for a communications station no 
longer exists.  Area network and base telephone services have 
transferred to Naval Activity Puerto Rico.      
 
3.  Organizational Changes.  Disestablish U. S. Naval Computer 
and Telecommunications Station, Puerto Rico effective 
immediately.  The following applies: 
         
    Disestablishment                         Effective Date 
 
    Commanding Officer            Immediately 
    U S Naval Computer and Telecommunications 
      Station   
    PSC 1008  
    FPO AA 34051-8200 
 
    (SNDL:  FA2A)   (UIC:  00743) 
    (PLA:  NAVCOMTELSTA ROOSEVELT ROADS PR) 
    (Activity Code:  2476-680) 
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4.  Action  
 
    a.  COMFLTFORCOM will take appropriate action to 
disestablish subject shore command effective immediately. 
 
    b.  Master Update Authority, Honolulu, HI will delete the 
Plain Language Addresses (PLA) in the Central Directory 
Component effective immediately unless otherwise directed via 
official correspondence.  Correspondence concerning the PLA 
should be forwarded to NAVNETSPAOPSCOM (Code N31), 5280 Fourth 
St., Dahlgren, VA 22448-5300. 
  
    c.  DNS-33 will revise reference (b).  
 
5.  Cancellation Contingency.  This notice may be retained for 
reference purposes.  The organization action will remain 
effective until changed by DNS. 
 
 
 
 
      A. T. CHURCH III 
      Vice Admiral, U. S. Navy 
      Director, Navy Staff 
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